
** Mandated Child Abuse and Reporting Training (Act 126) Information ** 
 

On July 5, 2012, Governor Corbett signed into law Act of July 5, 2012, P.L. 1084, No. 126 Cl. 
24 Session of 2012, which amended the Public School Code of 1949 to mandate that all 
school entities (a public school, charter school, cyber charter school, private school, 
nonpublic school, intermediate unit or area vocational-technical school) and independent 
contractors of school entities provide certain training to all employees who have 
direct contact with children. Direct contact with children has been defined as “the possibility 
of care, supervision, guidance or control of children or routine interaction with children”. The 
law went into effect on January 2, 2013.  
§ Official effective date was January 2, 2013 with completion by December 31, 2013. 
Training will then be required every five (5) years.  
§ Training should be provided through an approved provider to meet the established 
guidelines. Training must include specific components to qualify.  
§ Training provided by school entities since July 1, 2012, may be counted towards fulfilling 
the mandate pending training met established guidelines.  
  
If you participated in an approved training you will need to submit a copy of the 
attendance verification or certificate to Human Resources.  
 
§ Failure to comply as indicated in the law will result in your ineligibility to 
continue employment.  
 
FREE	WEBINAR:		You	may	also	complete	this	training	via	webinar	through	
Pennsylvania	Child	Welfare	Resource	Center	(717)	795-9048.		This	training	
would	be	free.		The	website	is	www.reportabusepa.pitt.edu.		Click	on	the	
Registration	link	at	the	top	of	the	page.	


